
 

June 12, 2025  

Re: Notice of Public Meeting on Port of Oakland Wildfire Mitigation Plan  

 

Dear Wildfire Safety Advisory Board, 

On June 12, 2025, the Port of Oakland (Port) presented its Wildfire Mitigation Plan 
(WMP) to its Governing Board at a public meeting, as required by Public Utilities Code 
section 8387(b). The WMP, last adopted on September 12, 2024, was confirmed to 
comply with all rules and regulations, and public comments were invited. 

The Port does not have overhead electric facilities in high fire risk areas. The WMP 
addresses the low risk of utility-caused wildfires, and no changes are needed this year. 
Annual reviews will continue. 

The Port has had zero fire ignitions (metric 1), zero wires down (metric 2), and annual 
inspections follow maintenance and vegetation management protocols (metric 3). 

The Port thanks you for your support in mitigating wildfire risk in California. 

Sincerely,  

 

Andre Basler, Director of Utilities 


